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FOR RELEASE ON JUNE 18, 2008
June 18, 2008

Contact:   Stephen P. Younger, Counsel
Phone:  (212) 336-2685
email:  spyounger@pbwt.com

The New York State Commission on Judicial Nomination announced today that the Commission is seeking recommendations and applications of persons who may be qualified to serve as Chief Judge of the New York Court of Appeals.  A vacancy will exist on the Court on January 1, 2009 due to Chief Judge Judith S. Kaye’s mandatory retirement for age.  Recommendations may be made to, and applications procured from Counsel to the Commission, Stephen P. Younger, at the Commission office, 1133 Avenue of the Americas, New York, New York 10036-6710 [Tel.:  (212) 336-2685; Fax:  (212) 336-2222; Email:  spyounger@pbwt.com].  All interested persons are urged to telephone, write or email Mr. Younger as soon as possible requesting an application.  The deadline for receipt of applications is September 8, 2008.

The Commission on Judicial Nomination was created by Article 6, § 2 of the New York State Constitution.  The Commission nominates seven persons for a vacancy in the office of Chief Judge, from whom the Governor must select his appointment for the vacancy.  The Governor's appointment is subject to confirmation by the New York Senate.  Of the twelve members of the commission, four are chosen by the Governor, four by the Chief Judge of the State of New York, and one each by the Speaker of the Assembly, Temporary President of the Senate, Minority Leader of the Senate and Minority Leader of the Assembly.

To fill past judicial vacancies on the Court, the Commission has nominated to the Governor a wide variety of lawyers, including private practitioners, public interests attorneys, law professors, government officials and incumbent Federal and State judges.  While prospective candidates must file a questionnaire with the Commission, recommendations may be made by anyone who believes that a prospective candidate could be an excellent Chief Judge of the highest court of New York State.
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